Thank you again for volunteering to be the coordinator for your child's team. Hopefully you've taken a moment to review and/or print the Team Manager Handbook and all the other materials available to you on the website. Some of the information in the guide was presented during our meeting and you will find that many answers to your questions can be found in there. If you have any questions, please always refer to the handbook first. If your question is not addressed in there, then email me. For your convenience, all league information and forms are available for download on the league website's recreation page under "Team Manager Info." I will be sending notifications and reminders at various times during the season, so please be sure to add this email address to your contacts or safe list so messages will get through and not be sent to your spam or junk folder (empireteamparents@gmail.com). UNIFORMS-Most uniforms were picked up on Saturday. Please check the writing on the outside of the bag to make sure you have the correct set of uniforms. Also, please size up the players as soon as possible. If you have any uniforms that are too small, please contact Fabian Peregrina this week at fabianperegrina@yahoo.com.

CONTACT REQUEST–We have 150 + teams this season! To make communications easier, whenever emailing or leaving us a phone message, please be sure to provide your team's complete information in addition to your name. That should include girls or boys, division (u07, u08, etc.), and either the country (Brazil, Italy, etc.) or main coach's name.

REMINDER–Please do not hand forms or orders to another board member and assume it will get to the right person. All board members are volunteers and we do not work out of a central office together. We might bump into each other on Saturdays at the fields, but often do not even see each other besides at our monthly board meetings. Please remember, you are the link between the league and all the other 3000+ parents of players. We depend on you to relay information to those parents in a timely manner and to keep things running smoothly. In as much, I will do my best to get that information to you as soon as possible. Don't forget you can now find us on Facebook. This is a quick and easy way that parents can be made aware of any information updates like park closures or rain cancellations. Feel free to forward this link so they can "like" our page <a href="https://www.facebook.com/EmpireSoccerClub">www.facebook.com/EmpireSoccerClub</a>. Please email if you have any questions and I will try to respond as quickly as possible. Thank you!